West Virginia Center for Nursing

Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, June 27, 2014

Minutes


Present: Mary Beth Barr (Phone) Sheila Kyle (Phone); Cindy Persily (Phone); Chris Ross
Absent: Amy Campbell, Cheryl Basham; Pam Alderman; and Connie Cantrell
Guest: Jamison Miller
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	I. Call to Order
	 
	

	II. Approval of Minutes: April 28, 2014 
	
	MOTION: To approve the April Minutes as written (C. Persily) 
2nd: S. Kyle
Motion Approved

	III. Old Business


	
	

	A. Appointment/Reappointment  of Board of Directors from June 2006 Update and Progress
	Items A-D were discussed as a whole.  No new developments have been made.
	

	B. Appointment/Reappointment  of Board of Directors from June 2008 Update and Progress
	
	

	C. Appointment of LPN staff nurse Board Member
	
	

	D. Appointment of LPN Board Member Representative
	
	

	E. Report for Legislature 
	Discussion was held about sending the report during interims when the Center’s Scholarship Rule is presented.
	

	F. Deadlines for Scholarship Applications for LPN Students
	Discussion was held about how better serve the LPN students to ensure their participation in the scholarship program.
	MOTION: To request the LPN students apply by the October deadline (spring semester).  All awards will be conditional contingent on their continued success once they hit the midpoint of their program.  (C. Persily)
2nd: S. Kyle

Motion Approved.

	IV. New Business


	
	

	A. Meeting with HEPC about HB 4188
	C. Ross shared information from the late March 2014 meeting with members of the WV HEPC.  C. Ross will become a member of the WV HEPC staff in July.  The Center’s office will be relocated to the 11th floor and housed within Health Sciences.  C. Ross will have internal supervision given by Laura Boone in Health Sciences.  C. Ross will still be retained by the WV Center for Nursing Board of Directors as a staff member.
Given that C. Ross will be moved under a different agency, details are still being worked in many areas.  A new job title and possible change in salary will be needed to match the WV HEPC job descriptions.
	

	B.  Drafting Legislative Rule for Scholarship Program
	The draft of the Center’s scholarship rule was shared.  WV HEPC will be editing it further and also making suggestions.  WV HEPC has also asked that the Board have a representative available in August for presentations with the Commission and Legislature.  C. Persily stated she may have availability in August to assist.

	

	C. Draft Budget of FY 2015
	A draft and proposed budget for fiscal year 2015 was shared.  This is a tentative budget with certain areas of the budget (ex: personnel) are being completed.  Once these items are finalized an updated budget will be shared.

Many items like, rent are expected to decrease and were reflected in the budget.  The scholarship budget increased to over 40% for this upcoming fiscal year.
	MOTION: To tentatively approve the budget, noting that some areas will have changes to be corrected once items with WV HEPC are finalized (C. Persily)

2nd: S. Kyle
Motion Passes

	D. P-Card Report Approvals

May 2014
June 2014
	C. Ross shared the Center’s P-Card report for May & June  2014.
	MOTION: To approve the report as presented (C. Persily)
2nd: S. Kyle

Motion Passes

	E. Status of Scholarship Awards
	A handout was shared with the Board about the current status of the WVCN Scholarship Program.  The Center seems to be making progress towards the changes requested in HB 4188.  There are fewer awards being issued in larger amounts.  It was noted that the Center is very close to using all the funding set aside this fiscal year for awards with much less carryover than in previous years. 
Discussion was also held to have the scholarship programs application window for a two month period to ensure the paperwork is handled/collected in an organize fashion.  Staff had reported that application materials for Spring 2015 (due date is not until October) have already arrived.  Concerns were expressed that there could be some changes in information from now until late fall when the awards might be granted.
	

	F. Discussion of Awards That May Result in Refunds/Carry Over for Students
	Discussion was held as to what should to be done when the Center’s award money could end up being issued as a refund to students, sometimes in the exact amount issued to the student ( all depending on additional financial aid awarded).
The scholarship program may need to start collecting additional information from the student’s in their application.  It was suggested to include a page that requests the cost of tuition/fees, books, additional financial aid applied for, etc so the Center can better issue awards.

	

	G. Possible Ad for the WV Nurse
	Discussion was held about running an advertisement in the WV Nurse.  
	Motion:  If possible, running an ad for about $1,500 over the summer months about the new website and then another advertisement closer to the spring application deadlines in a similar amount.(S. Kyle)
2nd: M.B. Barr

Motion Passes

	V. Committee Reports- ON HOLD
	
	

	A. Advisory 
	
	

	B. Planning
	
	

	C. Research & Data
	
	 

	D. Executive – did not meet
	
	

	E.   Nominations
	
	

	H. Recruitment and Retention Initiatives 
	
	

	I. Operations 
	
	

	                H. Statewide Educational Planning
	
	

	                I. WV WorkForce Development 

                    Report
	
	

	VI. Strategic Plan
	As the Center makes changes, they will be updating the Strategic Plan.  
Once the plan is revised, it will then be posted to the new website.  Until it is revised and accurate, it will not be shared on the website. 
	

	VII. Announcements
	
	

	IX. Next Meeting Date & Adjournment
	The next meeting is scheduled for:

· Friday, August 22, 2014
All Meetings will start at 1:30pm


	MOTION: to adjourn (C. Persily)
2nd: S. Kyle.
Meeting Adjourned. 
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